CLARIFICATION LETTER

These following statements were made in front of more than 2,000 witnesses at the
general community meeting held at San Jose Unified Event Center on Dec. 9™ 2007:

I am Mr. Tony Dinh, the president of Tay Son Binh Dinh Friendship association, I would
to clarify these facts.

During a meeting (taken place around August or September, I don’t quite remember) with
the presence of 7-8 people from different friendship associations, we were asked to sign
New Saigon petition that was already typed up with our names and our associations

However, after that Councilmember Madison Nguyen exploited this petition to claim that
the name New Saigon had endorsements from the Tay Son Binh Dinh friendship
association. That is not truth.

I would like to clarify that I only signed that petition as individual only, because I never
called for a meeting within the association to discuss this endorsement.

Tony Dinh,
President of Tay Son Binh Dinh Friendship association

THU MINH XAC

Trude sy hién dién cta hon hai ngan dong huong tai San Jose Unified Event ngay 9-12-
2007.

To1 1a Tony Dinh, Hoi Truéng Ho1 Ai Hiru Tay Son Binh Dinh xin minh xéc viéc sau
day:

Trong mét budi hop (vao khoang thang 8 hodc 9 t61 khong nho 16) ¢6 sy hién dién cua
bay tam ngudi trong cic hoi Ai Hiru, dd c6 nguoi dua ra mot bang kién nghi tén New
Saigon v@i danh sich tén va cic hdi doan da dugc ddnh mdy san va kéu anh em chi ky tén
vao ma thoi.

Tuy nhién sau nay c¢6 Madison da dua vao (loi dung) Ban Kién Nghl dé néi rang c6 su
{ing ho tén New Saigon ctia Hoi Ai Hitu Tay Son Binh Dinh. Diéu d6 khong ding su

that.
Tbi xin minh xdc rang tdi chi ky tén véi tu cdch ca nhan ma théi, vi toi chua
bao gio triéu tap cudc hop ctia hoi AHTSBD dé ban vé van dé dat tén nay.

Tony Dinh )
Hoi Truong Hoi Ai Hiru Tay Son Binh Pinh



